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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, July 23, 2007 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
Division of Professional Regulation  


861 Silver Lake Blvd. Suite 203


Conference Room A


Dover, Delaware

MINUTES APPROVED: 
September 10, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member, President
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member, Vice President
Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member, Secretary
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member 9:03 a.m.-10:58 a.m.
Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member
Frank Szczuka, Public Member 9:10 a.m.-11:38 a.m.
Hollis Anglin, Public Member
Lisa Gardner, Public Member
Joan McDonough, Public Member
Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Gayle MacAfee, Executive Director, Board of Medical Practice

Chris Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General

Shauna Slaughter, Administrative Specialist II

CALL TO ORDER
Dr. Hollingsworth called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the June 4, 2007 minutes for approval.  Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to approve the minutes as amended.  Motion unanimously carried.

The Board also reviewed the June 4, 2007 committee meeting minutes for approval.  Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Formal Denial of Proposed to Deny Application – Edna V. Weathers

At a prior meeting the Board proposed to deny the application of Edna V. Weathers. Notice of the applicant’s right to request a hearing was sent to the applicant by first class and certified mail. After receiving no written response from the applicant, Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gardner, to formally deny the application. Motion carried with Dr. Keyes abstaining.

Review of Tabled Application to Sit for the EPPP Examination – Tamara Knowles

The Board reviewed the additional documentation that was submitted in support of Ms. Knowles tabled application. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.

Further Discussion – Psychological Records Retention
At the request of Mr. Spizzirri, the discussion of this item was tabled until the September 10, 2007 meeting. 
Review Proposed Changes to the Language for Requirements for Licensure as a Psychological 
Assistant 

Proposed changes to the language for requirements for licensure as a Psychological Assistant were presented to the board by Mr. Spizzirri. After a lengthy discussion, Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to revise the proposed language changes and eliminate the following verbiage from section 9.1.1 of the rules and regulations:  “…and specifically designed to train and prepare psychologists.” The motion passed with Dr. DiRenzo, Dr. Keyes and Mr. Szczuka opposing. 
Dr. Keyes then made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szczuka, to revise the proposed language change to add verbiage from sections 6.1.1.2.2, 6.1.1.2.3, and 6.1.1.2.6 of the rules and regulations. The motion failed by majority vote.
After additional discussion, Dr. DiRenzo made a motion, seconded by Dr. Keyes, to re-constitute a committee to continue to work on the proposed changes to the language. Motion unanimously carried. Committee members will be Dr. Keyes and Dr. Hollingsworth, and any other interested board member.
Sign Revised Final Order for Judith Pierson
The Board reviewed the final order for Judith Pierson. Those members present who participated in the hearing signed the order.
NEW BUSINESS
Review of Application for Licensure as Psychologist by Reciprocity – Dr. Andrew Kind-Rubin
The Board reviewed Dr. Kind-Rubin’s application for licensure by reciprocity. The university where Dr. Kind-Rubin received is doctorate degree was not an APA approved program of study. The Board reviewed Dr. Kind-Rubin’s course work and found it deficient in the areas of social aspects of behavior, history and systems of psychology, and professional standards and ethics. Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Dr. Keyes, to propose to deny Dr. Kind-Rubin’s application. Motion unanimously carried. 
Review of Application for Registered Psychological Assistant – Julie Guay
The Board reviewed Ms. Guay’s application for registration as a Psychological Assistant for Dr. Jane Crowley. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to approve Ms. Guay’s application contingent upon receipt of a corrected page one of the application, which verifies at least one hour of face to face supervision for every 1 to 10 hours of clinical work. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Application for Registered Psychological Assistant – Nicole Machinski
The Board reviewed Ms. Machinski’s application for registration as a Psychological Assistant for Dr. Hilna Moskowitz. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Ms. McDonough, to approve Ms. Machinski’s application contingent upon receipt of a letter from her supervising psychologist documenting evidence of a minimum of 450 hours of supervised internship, externship or practica completed. Motion unanimously carried. 

Assignment of Contact Person for Complaints 
Dr. DiRenzo agreed to be the contact person for complaint #26-05-07.
Dr. Hollingsworth agreed to be the contact person for complaint #26-06-07.

Dr. Johnson agreed to be the contact person for complaint #26-07-07.

Review of Application to Sit for the EPPP Examination – Dr. Christine Watlington 

The Board reviewed Dr. Watlington’s application to sit for the EPPP examination. The face to face supervision hours on the supervisory reference form from Dr. Lorie Morris, are not sufficient for the number of clinical hours worked. Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szczuka, to propose to deny Dr. Watlington’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application to Sit for the EPPP Examination – Dr. Roger Harrison
The Board reviewed Dr. Harrison’s application to sit for the EPPP examination.  Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gardner, to approve Dr. Harrison’s application contingent upon receipt of an updated application which indicates his one-year documented experience through August 2007. Motion unanimously carried.

Discussion of Percent of Random Selected Licensees for Continuing Education Audit

Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gardener, to have the board audit 20% of the licensees’ continuing education. Motion unanimously carried.
Correspondence
Dr. Hollingsworth reviewed a brochure for the 2007 Annual ASPPB Meeting to be held October 17-20, 2007 in Colorado Springs, Colorado. A brief discussion took place regarding who might wish to attend. There were no volunteers to attend at this time. It was suggested that Dr. Keyes may wish to attend. 
Other Business before the Board (For Discussion Only)
The Board’s administrative specialist, addressed a question on behalf of the National Register of Health Service Providers in Psychology. Their representative wanted to know if the Board had implemented the use of the national registry in their rules and regulations. The Board was not sure and requested that this matter be researched further. This item will be placed on the agenda for discussion at the next meeting. 
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
Next Meeting Date
The Board will hold a meeting on September 10, 2007 at 9:00 a.m. in Conference Room A of the Cannon Bldg., 861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware, 19904.
Adjournment

Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried.

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 11:38 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Shauna Slaughter, Administrative Specialist II
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